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Friday 22nd October 2021

Multi Academy Trust
Our Mission, Vision and Values

Mission: The Roseland Trust provides outstanding education for our  communities, where
everyone succeeds.

Vision: To inspire a love of learning within environments that are  happy, respectful and
challenging, where everyone feels valued and  able to reach their full potential.

Values: Kindness, Ambition, Responsibility.

Dear Parents/Carers,

This week has been very busy! We have recorded our Harvest Festival performances and pupils from
our School Council have delivered food boxes to some of the older members of our community.
They were very grateful and thank you for your kind donations.  You can view our Harvest Festival
Assembly using the link below:

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lw65L4yTPc2QN2o9rMTOOrAGZAkPXSfK/view?usp=sharing

Pupils and staff wore red today, to raise money for the charity ‘Show Racism the Red Card’.  On
Wednesday,  Year 6 parents and pupils were visited by staff from The Roseland Academy, to talk
about pupils’ transition from primary to secondary school.  I have attended a two day Primary
heads’ Conference, which is always a good opportunity to network and learn from some
inspirational educationalists and support the school in continuing to improve.

On 5th November, Key Stage 2 pupils will be participating in a West End Musicals Workshop and
Porthcurnick Class will be visiting the Eden Project on Thursday 4th November, where they will take
part in a Rainforest Workshop.  Please can we politely remind you that The Gateway is open for
payment for these events. Thank you.

We say a fond farewell to Judith, who has been the acting manager for our nursery.  After half-term,
we welcome Mrs Emily Wood, as our permanent nursery manager.  Mrs Wood is a qualified teacher
and will be sending an introduction email  to our nursery parents very soon. We would also like to
congratulate Mickaela Tidball on her role as deputy manager. If you have any questions or queries
over the half-term, please refer the to mtidball@tregony.cornwall.sch.uk or
head@tregony.cornwall.sch.uk.
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In Nursery this week, we have been looking at people who help us and also thinking about what job
we might like to do . Our role play area has transformed during the week from a hospital to a police
station to a post office and we have dressed up in costumes to represent the different jobs.

This week, Towan class have been investigating lots of different changes of states for example; Ice
melting. They have looked at how we grow up and the different stages of development. The children
especially enjoyed music this week, where they had their own scarf and had to dance/move to
different types of music focusing on the pitch and tempo.

This week, Summers Class have been learning about harvest and the different ways that harvest is
celebrated around the world.  They enjoyed performing their retelling of ‘The Enormous Turnip’ to
the rest of the school in our harvest celebration assembly.  They have also had Mr Honour teaching
them for the first time this week as he started his four weeks of teaching practice.

In Porthcurnick Class, we have been doing more body percussion, learning a routine based on
boom (chest), clap, snap (fingers) and have started to invent our own.  In French, we are learning how
to ask and answer a question about what classroom item we have - Tu as une gomme?  Oui, j’ai une
gomme or Non, je n’ai pas de gomme.

This week, Portholland Class have been exploring the poem The Listeners by Walter de la Mare. The
children enjoyed the spooky theme and enjoyed the challenging vocabulary in the poem. In science,
the children have continued to investigate materials; they explored the ability of materials to
insulate sound.

Porthluney Class have had a very musical week, learning how to sing a two-part song and
accompany it with their own tuned instruments; this is on our class blog for you to view. The class
have also completed creating their very own game on Scratch.

I hope you all have a wonderful half-term and that we have some much needed sunshine.  We look
forward to welcoming children back on Tuesday 2nd November, as the school is closed for staff
training on Monday 1st November.

Kind regards

Kate Douglass

Headteacher

There has been a great take up of clubs for next half term. There is still space in the Go
Active clubs, KS1 Football on Mondays and KS2 Hockey on Tuesdays; please see Debbie if
your child is interested.
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Miss K Mulroy
P.E lead

Congratulations to our newly elected School Council members.
Porthluney: Emily and Anna
Portholland: Lily and Ailla
Porthcurnick: Sennen S and Tabitha
Summers: Riley and Brandon

Our School Council spent this morning distributing our Harvest Festival donations around the
village. Thank you everyone that donated.

Our School Council are asking for their fellow Tregony School pupils to take some time this half term
to do a small litter pick in their local area to help keep our beautiful countryside and seaside clean.
Please do send me any pictures of your child/ren taking part in a litter pick and I will put them on
facebook to show everyone their great work..

Our next meeting will be on Monday 8th November.

You can find the minutes from our meetings on the school website under the ‘about us’ heading.

Miss Mulroy

For your information, the majority of letters will
be sent via email so please check your inbox
frequently! Thank you.

● Clubs letter for after half-term
● Warn and inform letter
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● Attendance letter

We have noticed that some pupils are referring to the Netflix television show ‘Squid
Games’. This show is rated a ‘15’ and should not be known to any of our pupils. Below is a
link to some really important information about the show and its risk to young children.
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/wakeupwednesday/squid-game-trending-across-platfor
ms-what-parents-need-to-know

● Wednesday 20th October - Secondary transfer meeting at 3.30pm in the school hall
● Thursday 21st October -Harvest donations for the  community
● Friday 22nd October - Break up for half-term holiday
● Monday 1st November - School closed to pupils for staff training
● 4th November - Porthcurnick Eden trip
● 5th November - Key Stage 2 Musical Theatre workshop
● 8th November - Online parents’ evening - letter to follow
● 10th November - Portholland farmers market trip
● 13th December - Key Stage 1 Nativity 2.30-3 pm
● 14th December - Key Stage 1 Nativity 9.15-10.00am
● 15th December - Class Christmas parties
● 16th December - End of term assembly 9.15 am
● Friday 17th December ~ School Closed in lieu of Queen’s Platinum Jubilee
● Monday 20th December - Monday 3rd January 22 ~ Christmas Holidays
● Tuesday 4th January 22 ~ Spring Term start
● Monday 21st February - Friday 25th February Half Term
● Monday 11th April - Friday 22nd April ~ Easter Holidays
● Monday 2nd May - Bank Holiday—School Closed to pupils
● Monday 30th May - Friday 3rd June - Half Term
● Friday 10th June - INSET DAY - School Closed to pupils
● Friday 22nd July Last Day of Term
● Monday 25th & Tuesday 26th July - INSET DAYS School Closed to pupils

Inset Days for 2021/22

Monday 1st November 21

Friday 17th December 21
Friday 10th June 22
Monday 25th July 22
Tuesday 26th July 22
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Finally, don’t forget to check our website for school related information. Each class has a page and
a blog so you can see what your child is learning at school.  You can also add us on Facebook to
keep up-to-date with news, reminders and photos.

Towan: Arty for super participation in phonics.
Summers:
Porthcurnick:
Portholland:
Porthluney:

Nursery: Harrison for helping his friends with
getting dressed and sharing toys.
Towan: Alice for always being a kind friend to all
her peers within the classroom.
Summers: Charlie for always being a quiet,
hardworking and helpful member of Summers
Class.
Porthcurnick: Sennen S and Tristan for excellent
drumming in our Harvest Festival performance.
Portholland: Harry for a great half term.  Annie,
Ailla and Aubrey for their enthusiastic
participation in our Harvest Assembly.
Porthluney: Lawrie and Thomas for their
enthusiastic participation in our music lesson.
P.E: Tristan for showing excellent teamwork and
skills during bench ball basketball.

Team captains and points
Godrevy: Krystal and Caitlin - 873
Trevose: Summer and Jago - 831
St Antony: Elowyn and Curtis - 1070
Lizard: Isaac and Megan - 764

Towan: 99.29%
Summers: 96.55%
Porthcurnick: 99.29 %
Portholland: 96.79 %
Porthluney: 93.79%

White band - Jamie, Marta, Archie, Monty,
Freddie W, Noah, Persie, Annie
Yellow band - Elowyn, Henry, Saskia, Rupert,
Rafferty, Gracie, Oliver, Annabelle, Taylor,
Arthur, Frank, Henry B, Rory, Charlie, Henry
F

Orange band -
Blue band -
Grey band -
Brown band -
Black band -
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Please contact Debbie Kirby  dkirby@tregony.cornwall.sch.uk for more information or call
01872530643

Please look at the vacancies part of our school website for job opportunities across the
multi-academy trust. https://tregony.eschools.co.uk/cms_manage/edit_page/419815

TREGONY COMMUNITY FIREWORKS

On Saturday 6th November,  Tregony Sports Field will be hosting a professional fireworks
display.  Gates open at 5.00pm, with the bonfire lighting at 6pm, followed by a professional
firework display at 7.00pm.  There will be fairground rides, a bouncy castle, sweets, toffee
apples, churros, a hog roast and a licensed bar.  There is a Guy competition with a prize

for the best one!  Every Guy owner will receive a toffee apple! There will be live
entertainment in the club with ‘Ten and Six’ from 8.45pm.  Tickets are available on the night

or can be purchased in advance, from Tregony Shop, at a discounted price.
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